
 
 
 

 
 
 
3 November 2010 
 
 
The Manager 
Company Announcements Office 
Australian Stock Exchange Limited 
 
 

 
Global Mining Investments Limited 
Quarterly Report and Investment Manager Presentation 
 
Please find attached a letter which is being sent to shareholders regarding the Global 
Mining Investments Limited (GMI) Quarterly Report for 30 September 2010 and 
Investment Manager presentation.  
 
The Quarterly Report and Investment Manager presentation were previously lodged with 
ASX on 22 October 2010 and 25 October 2010 respectively. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 

 
 
Liesl Petterd 
Company Secretary 
  



 
 
 
 
3 November 2010 
 
 
 
Dear Shareholder,  
 
Quarterly Report 
 
Please find enclosed a copy of the 30 September 2010 Quarterly Report of Global Mining 
Investments Limited (GMI). 
 
This edition of the Quarterly Report discusses GMI's copper holdings and provides an update on 
our current allocation to different underlying metals and minerals. 
 
Investment Manager Presentation 
 
We were pleased to host Evy Hambro and Catherine Raw from GMI's London based Investment 
Manager, BlackRock Investment Management (UK), on their recent visit to Australia.  We believe 
that BlackRock's Natural Resources team is an outstanding Investment Manager, exclusively 
focussed on a sector with tremendous prospects.  
 
Whilst in Australia, the Investment Managers presented to press and several investment advisors. 
This provided an insight into their views on a number of resources in general, and then drilled 
down into GMI's specific portfolio of investments. 
 
We have arranged for the presentation to be made available on the GMI website so that 
shareholders have the opportunity to access the presentation. The slides and audio commentary 
of the presentation can be accessed by shareholders at our website www.globalmining.com.au. 
 
Email Communications 
 
Shareholder communications can also be received via email which will enable you to receive 
information about GMI more quickly. If you would like to receive some or all of your shareholder 
communications via email please complete the enclosed form. 
 
Further Information 
 
For further information please contact GMI on 03 9235 1700 or via email 
info@globalmining.com.au or visit our website www.globalmining.com.au.  
 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
 
Liesl Petterd 
Company Secretary 


